
 

 

 

 
 

13th June 2025 
 

THE HOLY FAMILY 
SCHOOL   
‘As a family we live, love, learn and celebrate 
with Jesus.’ 
Crookhams 
Welwyn Garden City 
AL7 1PG 
Telephone 01707375518 
admin@holyfamily.herts.sch.uk       

 
Welcome back to the final half term of the academic year. We began the half term with a 
truly inspirational visit from Bart Gee, who shared his remarkable life story with pupils 
across the school. Bart’s message, ‘there are no limits to what you can achieve,’ was 
received with awe, admiration, and plenty of thoughtful questions.  His story was a 
powerful reminder of resilience and trusting in God’s plan for us. This links with the Feast 
of Pentecost, which we celebrated on Sunday. At Pentecost, the Holy Spirit gave the 
disciples the courage to go out and share the Good News, even when they were scared. 
Like Bart and the disciples, we are reminded that with God’s help, we can find the strength 
and confidence to overcome challenges and do amazing things. 

Thank you to all the parents and family members who joined us for the recent class topic 
celebrations. It was wonderful to see families engaging with their children’s learning and 
enjoying time in their classrooms. On Friday we held a fantastic Careers Afternoon for our 
KS2 pupils, where volunteers from a range of professions gave pupils a taste of different 
career paths and helped them imagine their future possibilities. Thank you to all the 
volunteers who gave up their time to speak and inspire, your impact was invaluable. 

This week, some of our KS2 pupils made us incredibly proud with their effort, 
determination, and fantastic teamwork at the schools District Sport event. Their behaviour 
and encouragement of one another were widely praised by staff and attending parents. 
Thank you to Mrs Lovell and Mrs Jewell for leading our pupils. Year 5 enjoyed a visit to The 
Saint John Henry Newman Secondary School today, getting a taste of what life at 
secondary school is like. Finally, thank you for your continued patience and cooperation 
during the Pond Field road closure, the road has now reopened and we will return to our 
usual one way system on Crookhams.  

 
God bless 
Mrs Linnane 
 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events - June 
 

16th-18th – Y6 residential Grafham Water 
18th – Y1&2 trip to Frinton on Sea 

20th – Enrichment morning 60th anniversary 
celebration themed 

4th – Festival of Hope & Advocacy for Oracy 
at Westminster Cathedral 

26th – 60th Anniversary Celebration Mass 
with Bishop MacAleenan 9.30am 

International Tea 2.30pm 
 

 
For regular news, updates and 

photos about life at our school! 
 

Please see our website: 
www.holyfamily.herts.sch.uk 

Facebook: 
TheHolyFamilySchoolWGC 
Twitter: @holyfamilyWGC 

 

 
Stars of the week 
Rec -  Neriah 
Year 1   - Ben 
Year 2   - Elissa 
Year 3   - Archie 
Year 4   -  All of Year 4 
Year 5  - Antoni 
Year 6  - Victoria 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

‘Pentecost is the moment when a heart of stone is 
shattered and a heart of flesh takes its place. It is the 

triumph of the Spirit over fear.’ Pope Francis 



 

 

 

Year 3  
In Year 3 we have had a very exciting couple of weeks back. In Music we 
have been learning all about Indian music. This week we listened to a 
traditional piece of Indian music called ‘Bollywood’ which is music used in 
films and involves singing and dancing. The children learnt the basics of a 
rag and how to use it. They then had a go at creating their own! In 
Outdoor Learning we learnt all about fire safety. After talking about how 
we keep ourselves safe around a fire we used the opportunity to make 
s’mores! They were delicious.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 
In year 4 we have enjoyed writing reports about play in English that will 
go outside to inform younger children. In guided reading, we have been 
reading about ‘Extreme Weather’ and have been developing our 
comprehension skills by answering questions. In Science, we had an 
interesting visit to Tring Natural History Museum and learnt a lot of 
information about animals and what their skeletons tell us. We have 
finished our learning about the ancient Maya and I have been impressed 
with the homework projects that I have received. In Science, we have 
created leaflets to inform others about the impact that humans have on 
the environment and what we can do to help. We have also illustrated 
books about seasonal change. We enjoyed learning about different jobs in 
careers afternoon. We look forward to the rest of our learning this half 
term.  



 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 5 
Year 5 have been enjoying our English units on developing an advert and 
using persuasive language. The children designed a new product and had 
to write a print advert and make a video advert as well as a Dragon’s Den 
pitch. In RE we have been learning some key information about the Bible 
such as who wrote it and the difference between the Old and New 
Testament. In music, this week we have started learning the songs for our 
summer production called School of Pop and it is sounding great already! 
In outdoor learning children looked for patterns and sequences in nature. 
The children also created some amazing and expressive self-portraits in 
art.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Year 6 

We were delighted to welcome Bart Gee to our school. Bart, shared his 
powerful story of perseverance and faith with our pupils. 

Despite being told he would never walk or play music, Bart has learned 
to do both and now travels the country inspiring others. He even 
performed a beautiful piece on the piano, showing what can be 
achieved with determination and a positive attitude. 

We were truly inspired by his visit and left with an important message: 
never give up, and always believe in what you can do. 

 

 

District Sports 

  
  



 

 

 

60th Anniversary artwork donations 

As part of our celebrations for 
the school's 60th anniversary, we are excited to offer a special workshop 
where the children from each class will help to create a beautiful mosaic 
piece of artwork. This collaborative piece will be proudly displayed in the 
school hall for years to come. The workshop will take place on the 18th 
and 19th of June, and the finished mosaic will be unveiled during our 
celebration on the 26th of June. 

To help cover the costs of the workshop, we kindly ask for a small 
donation of £2.50 per child. If you are able and would like to contribute 
more, your generosity would be greatly appreciated. Please see the 
School Shop on Arbor to arrange these donations. 

Parent support group 
A couple of our own parents have created a group to provide a safe space 
for other parents to turn to if they are in need of guidance and support. 
Please reach out on the details below if you feel you could benefit from 
this group. 

 



 

 

 

Don’t forget...Party in the Park! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clubs  

Please find below a summary of the clubs running each week this half term: 2nd June – 10th July 

 Organised by school 
3.15-4.15pm 

No charge 
Booked via Arbor & queries to school office 

Organised by external providers 
Check sign up details, times  

and prices for each club 

Mon  Rounders Club – Yr4, 5 & 6 
 Athletics Club – All KS2  
 Computer Club – Yr 1 & 2 

 Little voices Rec & KS1 – details here  
 Tetra Sports Football Club for Yr 1 & 2 – 

details here 
Tues  Get Running Club – Y6  My (after school) ART club for Y1-Y6  - 

details here to re-book for the 2nd half of 
the Summer Term  

Weds   Irish dancing for Y1-Y6  
Contact Aislinn on 07716306909 or 
aislinn_b@hotmail.co.uk 

 Tetra Sports Football Club for all KS2 – 
details here 

Thurs  Gardening Club – All KS2 
 Forest School Club – Yr 5 & 6 

  

Fri  Photography & Videography Club 
– Y4, 5 & 6 (suggested donation 
£2.50 per week) 

 

All clubs must be booked in advance. Please contact the school office if you have any questions. 01707 375518 



 

 

 

   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Notices and flyers from the local community which may be of interest 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for the Diary 

 
June  

16th-18th – Y6 residential Grafham Water 
18th – Y1&2 trip to Frinton on Sea 

18th – Subject Showcase 2.30pm – CANCELLED –  
20th – Enrichment morning 

24th – Festival of Hope at Westminster Cathedral 
Advocacy for Oracy at Westminster 

26th – 60th Anniversary Celebration Mass with Bishop MacAleenan 9.30am 
International Tea 2.30pm 

 

July 
1st – Year 1 Class liturgy 

2nd – EYFS Teddy Bear’s Picnic 
2nd -  Y5 Whole class Olympics @ Gosling 9.30-11.30am 

5th – Party in the Park 
10th – Welcome morning new nursery/reception parents 9.30am 

10th – Moving up day 
Y6 children visiting their secondary schools 

11th- HFFA cake sale 
16th –Y6 Production 1.30pm 
17th – Leavers’ Mass 1.15pm 

17th - Leavers Assembly 2.30pm 
18th – School finishes for summer holidays at 1.15pm 

 

 

 
 

     

 

     


